Operations Working Group Report to ROS March 12, 2002

The OWG had an abbreviated meeting on March 5, 2002 prior to the Operations Seminar Practice Session.  

A Black Start Force Meeting was scheduled for March 20, 2002 with the following agenda items:

· Selection of Task Force Chair

· Discussion of Black Start implementation calendar

· Black Start Training

· Operating Guide Black Start Section 

· ERCOT Black Start Website Update Process

The Operating Guides Revision process was discussed.  The Operating Guides have not been updated on the ERCOT website since May 2001.  Indications are that at least two OGRRs (101 and 103) have been approved by ROS, TAC, and apparently mentioned in the October 16, 2001 minutes of the ERCOT Board. OGRR 102 was approved by as amended by ROS on August 16, 2001. Other OGRRS have since been posted on the ERCOT website for comment.  With the exception of 108, no comments have been posted.  So that market participants can keep track of the Operating Guide Revision process, the OWG recommends that an OGRR status spread sheet similar to the one used for PRRs be developed and posted on the ERCOT website.

The Seminar practice session was conducted and earned favorable reviews. Differences from last year’s seminar include:

· All sessions will be held at the Met Center

· Due to interest an extra week has been added for a total of six

· Seminar length has been shortened to one full day and two half days

· Presenters held to time schedule

· There are more answers.

Each session should have 120 in attendance for over 740 total participants including presenters.

The next OWG is scheduled for April 23, 2002 at the Airport Hilton.

